Central Carroll Recreation Council
March 21, 2023
Mechanicsville Elementary School


Robert Freter		President
Frank Roelke		Finksburg Baseball
Lona Greensfelder	Treasurer
Steve Krouse		Community Coordinator
Sharon Wallace		Central Carroll Soccer Club
Rob Ridgely 		Central Carroll Soccer Club
Jason Sherfey		Central Carroll Soccer Club
Mike Kujan		Central Carroll Soccer Club
Kevin Stewart		Gamber Lacrosse
Karen Sparks 		Rec Basketball
Lisa Carroll		Recs & Park
Erin Topolsky		Karate
Deanna Wills		Mountain Bike Team
Sue Grimm		CHE Soccer
Gary Reed		Gamber Football
Sue DiPietro		Field Hockey
Tracy Rohrback		Check-Hers Lacrosse
Stacy D’Agostino	Secretary

Programs not in attendance:  Travel Basketball and Crusaders Football

Meeting was called to order at 7:06 by President Robert Freter.
Discussion Points
· Appeals Process – if a volunteer wants to appeal against a violation of the code of conduct, below are the steps.
· The first appeal should be heard by the program’s board (if the program has a board).  If there is no board, the appeal process should be heard by the rec council. After the rec council an appeal can be escalated to the Department of Parks and Rec.  Will be heard by a director/bureau chief and advisory board of parks and recs.
·  If you have issues with any spectators, you can eject attendees from your permitted area.  They will have to leave your area and go to the parking lot or away from the area you have permitted.  If they refuse you can call the police to assist. 
· Positive Coaching Alliance – See attached for potential training for your coaches.  Cost will be incurred by your program.  The email does not mention cost so you will need to reach out to inquire about cost if you are interested in attending or sending your coaches.
· Scholarship 
·  Rec Council scholarship has been sent to both high schools (Westminster and Winters Mill).  Anyone who played or volunteered for CCRC for 3 years is eligible to apply.  Applications are due 4/28.  Application is on the website.  Reach out to Sue if you want her to send you the form.
· Finksburg Baseball is offering scholarships as well.  Individuals must have played Finksburg Baseball during their high school years.  Applications are due 5/1.
· Capital Improvements - this is for large and costly projects for parks.  Improvements are 5 years outs.  Examples may be the continuance of the walkway at Deer Park.  Pickle Ball courts or Disc Golf area. Frank spoke about Sandymount and Deer Park baseball fields that have water issues.  At Deer Park he has requested the field be fixed to drain water properly along with repouring the pads.  ALL suggestions are due April 15th.  See attached for form.
· Reese Volunteer Fire Company offers CPR & AED training.  Training happens the first Wednesday of every month.  Training is free if you do not want a certificate.  If you want a certificate the cost is $15.  Information on the classes is on Reese’s facebook page - https://www.facebook.com/ReeseVFC   Here is the link for April’s training - https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfAB59GPGLTxLOg3BH9nEBk9aip2-yYCepbL_cxuO-xbwzc6Q/viewform?pli=1
· Had additional discussion about AED.  The council is proposing the purchase of 4 AEDs.  2 for Sandymount and 2 for Deer Park.  Proposing to keep the AEDs in locked sheds at each park.  Coaches should have the combination to access the sheds.  Lisa Carroll is reaching out to Risk Management to discuss the council’s request.  Also need to find out if AEDs need to be checked/serviced monthly.
· Frank wanted to pass on Debbie Finch’s contact information.  You may recall Debbie from the Carroll County Health Department gave a presentation to the council about opioids, caffeine drinks and sport supplements.  Frank arranged a meeting for his baseball coaches and it was a big hit.  Feel free to reach out to Debbie if you want her to talk to your coaches.  Her contact info is Deborah.finch@maryland.gov.  Her direct line is 410-876-4802.
· Tracy mentioned the new fields at Deer Park are being torn up by people riding ATVs on the field.  Many people have seen them riding on the fields.  Suspect it is neighbors but do not know for sure.  Fields need to be rolled and bigger divots or holes will need to be filled with dirt.  Kevin and his crew will take care of filling holes with dirt and rolling the fields.
·  Possible deterrents are cable fencing, adding signs to state no motorized vehicles and stronger police presence.  Frank is going to create four signs. Recs and Park would like to see the wording before the signs are ordered.  Lisa Carroll checked and confirmed today that the sign at the front of the park indicates no motorized vehicles in the park. Lisa offered to have the Department of Recs and Park write letters if we can  provide mailing addresses of who we suspect may be involved.  
· Lisa Carroll received confirmation from the Sheriff’s office that they will increase night patrols around Deer Park.
· Rec Basketball has been having some issues with Stone Alley.  They are wondering if anyone else is having issues or if they use any other vendor besides Stone Alley.  Please reach out to ccrcbasketball@gmail.com  if you have any info that can help out the program.
· Soccer Club and Gamber Lacrosse will be discussing field situations and come up with a solution that works for both programs.  Once the fields have been assigned to either program, please reach out to Steve Krouse so he can make any necessary changes to permits and release any fields that are not being utilized.

Treasurer Report:  Lona Greensfelder
· Council has $128K in bank
Recreation & Parks Report: Lisa Carroll
· If your program is having an opening day, feel free to ask the department’s new commissioners to attend.  Great opportunity to get to know the new members of the Department of Recs and Park.

Next meeting will be April 11, 2023, at Mechanicsville Elementary School.
